BatStateU GAD Focal Person wins 2018 Most Outstanding
GAD Implementer

Asst. Director for Gender and
Development (GAD) Maria Theresa A.
Hernandez = bagged the Most
Outstanding GAD Implementer of the
Year award in ceremonies held at the
NEDA Regional Office IV-A, Brgy.
Milagrosa, Calamba City, Laguna.

On the other hand, the university was
adjudged as 1% Runner Up in the
2018 CALABARZON Search for
Outstanding GAD Implementer—SUC

council meeting of the CALABARZON Regional Development Council

Category during the 4th quarter full on December 6.

#VAWfreePH: 2018 End VAW Campaign at BatStateU Lemery

22

In partnership with the Rotary Club of Taal-
Lemery, the Gender and Development (GAD)
office spearheaded the annual walk to End
Violence Against Women (VAW) followed by
a seminar forum at BatStateU Lemery on

November 29.

The activity was held in light of the country’s
yearly observance of the 18-Day Campaign
to End VAW, which is held every November
25 to December 12.

One of the highlights of the forum was a talk

on "Understanding Gender Based Violence"
delivered by GAD Asst. Director Maria
Theresa Arellano-Hernandez.

Faculty, employees and students participated
in the activity themed as “VAW-Free
Community Starts with Me”, which aimed to
build a community that is committed to end

violence against women and children.



